ST FRANCIS BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of the committee meeting held on 

Tuesday 28 March 2017 at the Heritage Centre

1. Geoff welcomed all present. There were no apologies

2 .The minutes of 21 February were confirmed

3. Matters Arising 


a) Signatories


 Jane reported that she had not been able to finalise the signatories as FNB required

               yet another new letter. This is the third attempt and Jane has found the process

    
 frustrating and annoying with  an obstructive attitude from the banker. She will finalise 


next week.

This lead to a discussion on changing our bank to Capitec which Jane will investigate.


Roger has investigated Standard Bank so a decision can be made at the next meeting.


b) Organizers and Directors

John has sent a list to committee members who can swop if dates are not suitable.


c) Tournament 2017  



1) Date confirmed with Links and E.C for 12 – 14 May



2) Entries.

                              Flyer done by Roger



 Roger has received payment from 8 teams to date.



Those outstanding  are:  2 from Port Alfred, 2 from Cradock and Lindsay Thomson’s 

team.



Letters will be sent to request payment.



All bookings have been confirmed by Roger and Geoff.



Letters will be sent by Geoff to Members who have entered teams.



3) Scoring. Roger has practised computer scoring with Judy Beck. 

                              Still to decide on number of sessions.

 4) T.D: Eileen has been appointed as the Tournament Director. 
Movement plan from last year to be used again.


5) Catering:  John has arranged catering at The Links at R305 per head.

                             Menu to be finalised. Food Special requirements John to co-ordinate with the Links.


6) Bridgemates will be checked and maintained by Roger and Geoff replacing with 

 new pads where necessary 



 6 new Bridgemates will be bought @ R1700 each.


 
7) Teas: Jenny to discuss teas with Eileen and request sandwiches from members.



 8) Visitor Accommodation has been arranged by Rose.



Coleen Camp will accommodate Littlejohn team and Rose will send emails listing 

reasonably priced B and B’s to those still needing accommodation.



9) Equipment.

Boards:  Will be sorted and dealt :



3  March Deal to 3rd April     Men. 


13 April Deal 6x36 for ongoing.  Rose and Jane. 


18 April Deal 6x24, for T2017Melanie and Jenny at 10 am



20 April Deal 6x24, for T2017. Men.
      



22 April Deal 6x24, for T2017.  Jane and men.      




9 May    Deal 6x36, for T2017 Roger and Geoff and Jane.

For Mens Bridge on 11 May : Hand shuffle John .

Geoff to publish dealing roster.

Bidding Boxes Committee ladies to check all, 2nd week May.

Pens. Richard Arderne of Pam Golding has kindly offered to supply.(Geoff)


10) Stationery:  Melanie to be responsible for stationery and will arrange for scoring books to be printed. It was agreed that a colour picture of the Links overlooking the Bay would be appropriate for the cover.  John agreed to ask Liesl for a photograph from their portfolio.

Kouga print has quoted for 1xA4 Full Colour Front, Black and White Reverse @ R6.50 

Total: R9.50 x120 = R1140 + (fold and staple R250 = R1390

Also Name labels of the plastic pin-on variety to be bought.   John will check on these and we will decide on how many new ones are required.

 Programmes to be put up at the Links.

Geoff to arrange movement plan. Notices from last tournament to be used.


11) Set-up.
Room set-up to be done by Rose and Geoff. Melanie to help with flowers.  Rose to speak to Liesl regarding presentation of venue.

Rose to check condition of table numbers and where necessary will advise to have them replaced.
 


 Notices from last tournament to be used.
Endearmints. Bought.

12) First Week of May

Tables to be checked by John



Cloths to be washed and checked



Bidding Box check by Rose on 9 May



Prizes by Jane.


13) Thursday 11th May. Final setup.

d) Capital Expenditure:   

	STOCK PURCHASES
	                      At 27 March 2017
	

	
	  NUMBER
	   PRICE
	  Total
	

	BRIDGEMATES
	       6
	    1 700
	  10 200
	Buy 6 + extra keypads.

	SUITCASES
	       6
	      147
	      882
	Delivered today.

	CARDS
	     216
	         42
	    9 072
	100 % Plastic, PlayBridgeZA.*

	BOARDS
	     116
	         35
	    4 060
	PlayBridgeZA.*

	SMALL TABLES
	       10
	       280
	    2 800
	Geoff to make soonest.

	BRIDGE TABLES
	         4
	    1 000
	
	Geoff,2 samples stack tables.

	HC SECURITY DOOR
	
	
	    2 000 
	Done Dec.

	LAPTOP CASE
	
	
	    1 000
	Jenny to discuss with Roger

	LINKS CUPBOARDS
	
	
	    2 500
	After T2017

	TOTAL
	
	
	27 014
	AGREED TODAY


* PlayBridgeZA is an Ellis family enterprise, and Geoff declared his interest.

   Samples of available cards and board were viewed.

e) Diary and Calendar :  John

f) Teas: Coleen Camp provided eats at no cost on several occasions while Jenny was away 
and Eileen unable to bake. It was agreed that a gift of R500 should be 



presented to her as a token of appreciation. Jane and Rose will wrap and present to 

Coleen on Monday 3 April.

               Jenny to discuss with Eileen re Club and Tournament.
4)  Financial Report by Jane.

 Petty Cash on Hand  5 502

 FNB
Balance        55 132 

 Total

        60 634

Jane to plan cash and withdrawals to pay Links and Bridgemates.
5) New Matters: 


a) Bridge Introduction Fun Afternoon

It was agreed that this is a good way to bridge the gap for the beginners preparing to 
venture to the club


Rose has undertaken this and will co-ordinate with Maureen to email details to new players 
and to members of the club who may wish to help and/or play.


Maureen has agreed to help to be there to introduce the workings of bridge and to give 
guidance when necessary.


Experienced players on the committee have agreed to help. 


Tuesday 16 May  will be the first Fun Afternoon


At the Heritage Centre @ R25 per person


Max of 8 Tables and Min of 4


b) Insurance: This has to be paid by April 1.  Jane has a quote for renewal  of R5,321.
The committee felt this was high and agreed that Jane would get other quotes for review by the committee.

It was felt that the cover required is largely for fire rather than theft.


c) Problem at Teams. The matter has been adequately dealt with.

The Meeting ended at 1.15p.
